
Lake Pleasant Elementary 
Site Council Meeting 

August 31, 2021 
 

Members: 
Admin:  Dustin Hamman- in attendance 
Admin:  Brianne Woods – absent 
Classified Staff:  Debbie Southards – in attendance 
Teacher:  Brent LoPresto – in attendance 
Teacher:  Kayla Waltrip – in attendance 
Teacher:  Christine Hager – in attendance 
Parent:  Melissa Briggs – absent 
Parent:  Meghan Weltsch – in attendance 
Parent:  Rachelle Morris - absent 
Community Member:  Kathy McKinstry – in attendance 
 
The meeting was called to order at 3:32 pm.   
 

Topics of Discussion: 
 

• Review Site Council Policy and Proposed Schedule for 21-22 School Year 
o The current Site Council policy was reviewed including the purpose, membership, terms of office, 

Council functions and meeting schedule. 
o Terms of office will be as follows: 

▪ Meghan Weltsch will serve a two-year membership of 21-22 and 22-23 school year 
▪ Rachelle Morris will serve a two-year membership of 21-22 and 22-23 school year 
▪ Melissa Briggs will serve a one-year membership of 21-22 school year 
▪ Kathy McKinstry will serve a one-year membership of 21-22 school year 

o The meeting schedule for the 21-22 school year are as follows: 
▪ Tuesday, August 31st 3:30 pm 
▪ Tuesday, November 30th 3:30 pm 
▪ Tuesday, March 29th 3:30 pm 

 

• Staffing and Enrollment Update 
o Mr. Hamman shared with Site Council that our enrollment numbers grew from about 950 students 

at the end of the school year to over 1100 students this year and we are now using every 
classroom in the building this year. 
 

• Tax Credit Budget Report 
o Debbie shared that we ended the year with a balance of $79,117.85 in our Tax Credit budget and 

have only spent $4,215.00 in the 21-22 school year. 
 

• AZMerit2 Data 
o Dustin briefly shared statistics with the AZMerit2 results from last spring. 

 

• Playworks 
o As a follow up to the conversation during the last Site Council meeting, Mr. Hamman explained 

that we did not receive any communication back from Sunset Heights as to a time where we could 
go watch Playworks in action.  He will continue to work with the principal at Sunset Heights to set 
up a time in the next few months.  Attached is a copy of the proposal from last year. 
 

• Next Meeting – Tuesday, November 30, 2021 at 3:30 pm 
 

• Adjournment 
 Meeting was adjourned at 4:27 pm.    


